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Musings from the Blue Couch 
Dear Shepherd of the Valley Family and Friends, 

 

Today the General Conference of the United Methodist Church 

voted to adopt the Traditionalist Plan by 53%.  As I explained in my 

last letter, the Traditionalist Plan affirms the current language in 

Book of Discipline which states that lesbian, gay, bisexual and 

transgender people are not allowed to be married or ordained in the 

United Methodist Church.  In addition, the Traditionalist Plan seeks 

to strengthen enforcement and consequences for pastors and bishops 

who defy the rule.   

 

On a personal level I am tremendously saddened by this decision, 

but my feelings cannot begin compare to the horrible hurt that has 

been done to our LGBTQ brothers and sisters.  There are no words 

sufficient enough to say how sorry I am about the suffering this 

decision has caused.  I am so very sorry.  

 

It is important to remember that we are a global church and there are 

many more Methodists outside the US then in it.  This translates into 

many more delegates and many more votes from churches from 

around the world who believe in biblical literalism. 68% of 

American Methodists approved the more inclusive plan.  

 

I know you need to know what is next and I wish I could give you 

satisfying answers but the truth is I can’t.  The reality is that our 

church’s version of the Supreme Court, the Judicial Council, has 

already declared that much of the Traditional Plan is 

unconstitutional.  Consequently, the future of our denomination is 

uncertain because some of the punitive parts of the plan will pass 

and some won’t. In addition there are groups within in the  

Shepherd of the Valley United Methodist Church Vision Statement 
 

We are Shepherd of the Valley United Methodist Church, a multi-generational Christ community 

seeking to sing God’s spirit into the world by inviting all, serving all, loving all. 
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denomination that are already exploring leaving 

the UMC.  It will be a while before we really have 

a sense of what’s next.   

 

This June the New England Conference will meet 

for our annual meeting to talk about our future. It 

is important that everyone who wants to do so has 

an opportunity to reflect on what has happened 

and where we are going.  There will be a 

gathering called Courageous Conversations on 

March 7
th

 from 6 to 8pm at Wesley UMC on 55 

Woodland St in Lincoln, RI 02865. All are 

welcome to participate. Please let me know if 

you would like to go with me.  

 

For right now there is this certainty.  Shepherd of 

the Valley is a reconciling church and the New 

England Conference is a reconciling conference.  

We believe that every person is of sacred worth 

and beloved of God.  We will not compromise our 

Christian values that tell us that God’s grace is for 

all.  Don’t forget that Jesus stood up to his own 

church in order to spread the Good News and we 

will live together as we are call by God to live. We 

will strive to be the embodiment of Christ’s love 

for all people here in Hope and the rest of Rhode 

Island.  Without question that includes our 

beloved LGBTQ brothers and sisters. 

Yours in Christ, 

Pastor Katherine 

From Bishop 

Sudarshana Devadhar 
Feb. 26, 2019 

God is our refuge and strength, 

    a very present help in trouble. 

Therefore we will not fear,  

    though the earth should change, 

    though the mountains shake in the heart of the 

sea; 

    though its waters roar and foam, 

    though the mountains tremble with tumult. 

Psalm 46:1-3 

Dear Beloved in Christ, 

  

Greetings in the precious name of our Lord and 

Savior Jesus Christ. 

  

We have just concluded the special session of the 

General Conference in St Louis. During this 

gathering of the global church, we worshiped and 

prayed together and spent time in Christian 

conferencing, but much remains unresolved and 

unknown. 

  

Though the actions of the General Conference are 

still subject to review by the Judicial Council, we 

return with a Book of Discipline that moves us 

further from full inclusion. This is disheartening at 

best and despairing at worst. 

  

While our call as United Methodists is to do good, 

do no harm, and stay in love with God ... I suspect 

we have fallen far shorter on the first two than the 

last. I ask that we spend time in prayerful 

confession of the ways our church has caused deep 

pain to beloved children of God, particularly 

LGBTQIA and their allies. No matter what plan 

you supported for the way forward, remember that 

when one part of the body suffers, so do we all - 

and so now we are all in need of healing. 

  

My prayers continue for our church and for each 

of you in this covenantal community, for all 

LGBTQIA children of God and their allies, as 

well as for those who are listening to our words 

 

 
 

Circuit Rider 

Information due 

March 10th 
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and watching our actions. 

  

I continue to pray for a day when we can live 

together in the unified Spirit in a fully inclusive 

church. I celebrate the beauty and rich variety of 

gifts that God has created, and I have faith that 

God will create, in and through us, a beautiful 

incarnation of the Body of Christ for the 

transformation of the whole world.  

  

As you gather with your congregations this 

Sunday, I pray you will build up one another in 

love, caring for each other’s needs, and praying 

for God’s spirit to inspire you to witness to 

Christ’s love in your communities. 

  

In the next two weeks, your superintendents, in 

coordination with our delegation to this special 

session of General Conference, have scheduled 

opportunities for you to gather for support, prayer, 

and “Courageous Conversations” with one another 

as we process the actions - and inactions - of the 

general church and seek a faithful response. I hope 

and pray these will be opportunities for us to do 

good and begin to heal while we stay in love with 

God and each other.  

  

May our faithful God hold us in strength as we 

witness to the powerful love of Christ, filled with 

the Holy Spirit, for such a time as this. 

  

In Christ’s Love, 

 

Bishop Devadhar 

 

On-line Giving: Try it, 

you’ll like it! 
Now you can give to your church as easily as 

making any on-line purchase. You’ll hear more 

about this soon, but if you’d like to get a head start 

simply go to the church web site at 

www.sovumc.org and select “Giving” and “Give 

Now”. By choosing the General Fund, your gift 

will go where it’s most needed. You have the 

option of giving one time or on a regular schedule 

of your choosing by charging to a credit or debit 

card or through your checking or savings account.  

 

We are using Vanco services, which safely and 

securely track your gift using your email address 

and merge with our church software so all your 

giving continues to show up in your year-end 

report. You even have the option of giving a little 

extra to offset the cost of the transaction. And if 

you prefer to use your mobile phone, it’s as easy 

as 1-2-3. Download the “GivePlus Church” app 

for free from the App Store or Google Play and (1) 

Find Churches Near Me and select Shepherd of 

the Valley United Methodist Church, (2) Choose a 

fund and a preset amount or enter another amount 

and enter your card or bank account info, (3) 

Review your donation summary then select 

Complete Donation. It’s that easy. Be a joyful 

giver! 

 

Example of the “Give Plus” app on a mobile 

phone. 

https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!wL17ZrJ43abIo1Ef-YCycN3bJe0hwdZ0v+Le7vuIws2Y3AyN50HIdXMjwl7xFJA+0
http://www.sovumc.org/
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Re-Visioning Our 

Church Building 
We have taken a closer look at the dreams and 

visions the small groups had at our second 

visioning session in February.  There were seven 

groups which, in some cases, came up with 

remarkably similar results.  These appear below, 

grouped by church area, with the number of 

groups presenting the same or very similar ideas.  

The Trustees are now considering this list, looking 

at costs, and prioritizing what we can do.  Stay 

tuned for more details! 

 

Fellowship Hall 

Overall, create a warmer and more welcoming 

space, one group even suggesting renaming it 

“The Gathering Space” or “The Neighborhood.”  

More specifically: 

 Round tables (6) 

 Cushioned/more comfortable 

furniture/couches (6), conversational 

groupings or rectangular seating so users could 

easily see each other (1 each) 

 Dropped ceiling (4) 

 Colorful murals or artwork on the walls (2), 

dress up corkboards, consistent titles (1) 

 Fireplace (2) 

 Moveable dividers (2) 

 Other ideas (1 each) included hardwood floors, 

better acoustics, chair rail, white boards, a 

podium with sound, children’s area with bean 

bag chairs, etc., reduce heating costs 

Sanctuary 

 Semicircular seating (7) with moveable pews 

(2), comfortable seating/cushioned seats (4), 

space for children and differently abled in 

front (2) 

 Choir/organ in front (5) 

 Technology:  Speakers, projection equipment 

and screens at front (both sides), ability to live 

stream and record, tech area (5 groups 

included some form of technology; ideas 

overlapped) 

 New carpet (4) 

 Flexibility including moveable pews (see 

above), altar (1), pulpit/lectern (1) 

 Spruce up existing pews—new paint, padding 

(1 each) 

 Better acoustics (2) 

 Other ideas (1 each):  plants in front, larger 

windows/glass walls, new paint, handicap 

accessible, contemporary communion rail, 

hardwood (no carpet), new heating and 

cooling 

Narthex/Choir Loft 

 Transparency between Fellowship Hall and 

sanctuary (1), glass wall (1), remove walls (1) 

 Use choir loft for storage (1) 

 Use choir loft for additional seating, modified 

for better view (1) 

Entrance 

 Make main entrance into Fellowship Hall (3), 

reconfigure door (1) 

 Better signage/identification of main entry (2) 

Kitchen 

 Commercial dishwasher (2) 

 Other suggestions included (1 each):  no wall 

between kitchen and pantry, more cabinet 

space, new door, eliminate door to outside 

Rest rooms 

 Spruce up with new paint, doors, etc. (2) 

 Purse hooks on ladies’ room stall doors (2) 

 Hand dryers, air fresheners, motion sensor 

lights, fans (1 each) 

Outside 

 Children’s play area 

(2)  

 Benches, including 

ones at labyrinth (2) 

 Other ideas (1 each) 

included new sign, 

landscaping, parking spaces reserved for 

visitors, picnic area, parking lot lights 

Other 

 Becoming more “green” with solar panels on 

roof, no more disposables (overlap with 

kitchen dishwasher and bathroom hand 

dryers), weather stripping doors to prevent 

cold air from entering (3)) 

 Other ideas (1 each) included better interior 

signage, adding a small prayer room, screens 

so worship can be live streamed throughout 

building, new rugs, designated youth space, 

storage space for outside groups 
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Upcoming Events 

Wednesday Day Bible Study 

This group meets Wednesdays at 11:00 a.m. in the 

Hope Room.  We are currently looking at the 

Bible itself. Who wrote it? Why is it structured the 

way it is? This group is open to all! Join us! 

 

Women in Spiritual Harmony (WISH)  

Starting March 6
th

, WISH will be doing a Lenten 

study entitled “Embracing the Uncertain” by 

Magrey R. deVega.  Though the books had to be 

ordered ahead of time, all women are welcome to 

join! 

 

Wednesday Wisdom Seekers Study Group 

The Wednesday evening study group has renamed 

itself!  We are now the Wednesday Wisdom 

Seekers Study Group.  While our studies often 

incorporate Bible study and understanding, we are 

delving deeper into other areas of our faith that go 

beyond the traditional Bible study.  We will 

complete our Painting the Stars study of faith and 

science on March 6
th

 (Hope Room at 7:00 p.m.)  

We will then be off until after Easter due to Soup 

and Soul.  Keep your eyes open for our next 

study! 

 

Lent at Shepherd of the Valley 

This month marks the season of Lent.  For 

Christians Lent is a kind of journey.  It is a time to 

turn inward and reconnect with God by walking 

with Jesus in a very purposeful way through 

fasting, study, prayer and spiritual practice.  The 

journey of the season is marked with Holy times, 

sacred events that help us to keep our minds 

turned toward the season. Ash Wednesday, 

Communion Sundays, Palm Sunday, on to the 

Sacred Time of Holy Week and at last to the Cross 

and the Tomb of Easter, all of these High Holy 

days serve as way for us to turn away from the 

preoccupation with our daily lives and look 

beyond that to our very intimate, very personal 

relationships with God.  Please note the following: 

 Ash Wednesday: The Ash Wednesday service 

will be a time of meditation and reflection 

before receiving your ashes.  Hope Room will 

be open from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. You can come 

spend as much time as you want and go out on 

your Lenten journey.  

 Soup and Soul: It is a time in the history of our 

denomination and our country when there is so 

much stress, confusion and division I think it’s 

worth spending the Lenten season in deep 

spiritual practice in order to create a little more 

peace in ourselves and the world.  This year I 

would like to revive a Soup and Soul 

experience we had my first year at Shepherd of 

the Valley.  Each Wednesday from 6:30 to 

8:00 p.m. we will gather together to share a 

bowl of soup and participate in some form of 

spiritual practice such as mandala, meditation, 

Zentangle practice, viseo divina and more!  

Please join us and invite a friend! 

 

Soup’s On Luncheon 

The United Methodist Women will hold their 

annual Soups on Luncheon on Monday March 11
th

 

from 11:00 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. The tickets are 

$8.00.  A delicious variety of soups and deserts 

will be served. Everyone is invited to join us and 

bring a friend. Tickets are available in Fellowship 

Hall or from any UMW member.  Contact Barbara 

Walz at 647-0638 with any questions or to reserve 

tickets. 

 

United Methodist Women (UMW) 

The UMW will hold their monthly meeting on 

Thursday March 21st from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  

We will have a special program celebrating the 

150th anniversary of United Methodist Women, 

"Women Proclaiming the Mystery of Faith". 

Please bring a picture (or name) of someone who 

has influenced your faith. Bring a lunch; desert 

and beverage will be provided. All women are  

invited to attend. 

 

Family Friday  

Our Family Night In will be Friday, March 29
th

 

with Rainbow Fun!  Join us at 6:00 p.m. for 

dinner, fellowship, and fun activities for kids and 

parents!  Please consider hosting or cooking for 

this fun night!  It is a great way to get involved 

with family ministry and see all the fun the kids 

have!  Thank you! 

Lisa Marciniak 
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RISEM Workshops 

On Saturday, March 30
th

 from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 

p.m., the RISEM district will be presenting the 

following workshops: 

 Pastor-Parish Relations Committee:  

Importance of this committee and the do’s and 

don’ts, committee’s responsibilities and 

expectations, and how to ensure a healthy 

relationship with the pastor and paid staff. 

 Finance Committee:  Practical tools of running 

an effective finance committee including, but 

not limited to, financial transparency, 

missional budgeting and fundraising, best 

practices, preparing budgets, and church 

audits. 

 Trustees:  How to properly manage the 

resources/assets of the local church owned 

buildings to include how to manage 

parsonages, bequests, legacies, and trusts. 

Each workshop will run all day at Memorial 

UMC, Taunton, MA.  Registration fee (which 

includes lunch and materials) is $15 per person, or 

$10 per person with three or more from the same 

church.  For more information or to register, 

please go to:  https://neumc-

reg.brtapp.com/RISEMClayWorkshops 

 

Regular Meetings and Events 

Editor’s Note:  Our church has many meetings, 

classes, and fellowship opportunities that occur on 

a regular basis. Please check the list below for the 

schedules of programs or opportunities you might 

be interested in.  If you have something you’d like 

included in this section, please email me at 

belllomb@cox.net, call me at 944-9668, or leave a 

note in the Circuit Rider mailbox at church.   

    Hannah Bell-Lombardo 

 

 Monday Morning Prayer Group: We gather for 

prayer in the Hope Room at 10:00 a.m. on the 

second and fourth Mondays of each month.   

 United Methodist Women (UMW):  The 

UMW meets on the third Thursday of the 

month at 11:00 a.m.  See article in this section 

for more details. 

 Knitting Ministry:  The Knitting Ministry 

meets on the second Tuesday of each month at 

1:00 in the library.  Our projects include 

prayer shawls, baptismal shawls, preemie and 

chemo hats, and sweaters for World Vision. 

Even if you can't attend the meetings, you can 

always knit at home. If you have questions, 

please call Sue Kizlinski at 401-527-8702.   

 Women in Spiritual Harmony (WISH):  WISH 

meets Wednesdays from 9:30 to 11:00 a.m. at 

the church.  See information on our current 

study in the “Women in Spiritual Harmony” 

article.  All women are welcome. 

 Wednesday Day Bible Study:  This group will 

be studying the Bible, Wednesdays at 11:00 

a.m. in the Hope Room.  See the article in 

“Upcoming Events.” 

 Wednesday Wisdom Seekers Study Group:  

This group meets Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m. in 

the Hope Room.  See the article in “Upcoming 

Events.” Please note that March 6
th

 will be our 

last meeting until after Easter. 

 Men’s Fellowship Breakfasts:  This group 

meets at the Phenix Square Restaurant at 6:00 

a.m.  March’s meetings are on the 1
st
 and 15

th
.  

All men are welcome.   

 Signing Choir:  The Signing Choir rehearses 

on Sundays at 9:00 a.m. All are welcome to 

join—no signing experience needed! 

 Family Sunday:  The first Sunday of each 

month is Family Sunday where our children 

serve as ushers, greeters, Communion 

stewards, and liturgists.  If you have children 

who are taking part in the worship, please 

arrive by 9:00 a.m. so we can run through the 

bulletin and review our “jobs” for the day. 
 

 

UMW Soup Luncheon 
March 8, 11:30-1:30 

$8.00 for soup and dessert 

Tickets available after worship 

mailto:belllomb@cox.net
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Holiday Market and 

Appraisal Fair 
Hi all!  

Just an update on where we are with our winter 

fundraiser.  Going forward, in order for this 

fundraiser to be a continued and sustained success, 

we will need your help!   

 

We need various volunteers (all booth chairs and a 

helper for each, basket and bow volunteers, set up 

and break down teams) for a total of about 25-30 

volunteers.  Don't let this big number scare you!  

There are opportunities to volunteer for only 4 

hours and up to 2-3 Sundays/Saturdays depending 

on the role.  Specific signup sheets with detailed 

role explanations and time commitments will be 

available shortly for you to look over and 

determine if you want to or are able to help.   

 

For the Market to survive, we need all spots filled 

or we may not be able to continue this portion of 

the fundraiser.  We hope to keep this going and 

hope to see the sign ups fill quickly.   

Thanks all!  

Sam Dyl  

 

Budget Update 
Last month we reported on the budget that was 

passed in December, including projections at the 

time.  We have now calculated the final results 

and they are as follows: 

 2018 full year bottom line:  -$4100 

 2018 projected bottom line:  -$3100 

(projection was presented as part of the 2019 

budget process) 

 Reason for the $1000 difference:  entirely 

church electric where the December actual was 

$2501 and the projection was $1500.  This is 

significantly different from prior years and we 

are looking into it to see if it was driven by 

usage or rates.   

 Mission shares shortfall:  $5600.  Although 

disappointing, we must acknowledge that the 

2018 budget had a shortfall of $18,000.  We 

made great strides in closing that gap.  

Music Notes 
The Adult Choir, as 

always, is ready to 

welcome anyone who 

wants to join us.  Reading 

music is not a requirement.  

We learn parts by that old 

method – rote memory.  

We’re working on our Lent, Holy Week, and 

Easter music now.  We look forward to having 

everyone who wants to being a part of our choir as 

a wonderful way to be a part of Shepherd of the 

Valley’s worship experience! 

      Steve Haunschild 

 

Office Notes 
Annual Giving Statements 

Annual Giving Statements listing your 

contributions to SOV have been emailed to you.  

If you did not receive a statement, and need it for 

your records or tax preparation, please contact the 

church office. 

 

Upcoming Event? 

If you have an upcoming event or are hosting 

coffee hour and need supplies, please check what 

we have in the kitchen and storage area.  If 

something is missing, let Pam know if we need to 

order something at least two weeks ahead of time. 

 

Sunday Bulletin Announcements 

Just a reminder that your announcements for the 

Sunday bulletin must be submitted to the office 

not later than the Tuesday before you’d like them 

to appear.  Call the church office (821-8217), 

leave a note in the church office mailbox, or email 

office@sovumc.org.  Thank you! 

 

Church Program Drop-offs 

Are you dropping something off for Open Table, 

the food pantry, or another mission project or 

event?  Please put a label on your items/boxes so 

we can ensure they end up in the proper place.  If 

you put it in the clothing closet (next to the 

sanctuary), please leave Pam a note so she knows 

it’s there. 
 

mailto:office@sovumc.org
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“The Heat is On” 

In order to maximize the efficiency of our heating 

system, please do not store anything in front of the 

heaters or baseboards in the church.  Also, please 

do not “fiddle” with the thermostats—they are on 

schedules. 

 

New Email? 

Have a new email address?  Heading south for the 

winter and would still like to receive the 

newsletter?  Let the church office know of any 

email, phone, or address changes by email 

(office@sovumc.org) or leave a note on Pam’s 

desk. 
 

Caring and Sharing  

Medical Assistance Fund Donation 

The Medical Assistance Fund gives a grant 

annually to an organization that provides medical 

care to individuals who are under-insured or have 

no medical insurance.  We have chosen the 

Thundermist Health Center in West Warwick, RI. 

They provide medical, dental, behavioral services, 

convenient care, school-based health care, 

pharmacy and medical-assisted treatment (treating 

those with substance use disorder.) More 

information about Thundermist Health Centers 

can be found on www.thundermisthealth.org 

 

Shepherd’s Pantry 

Our food pantry continues needs all the basics, 

including boxes.  We can use tuna, pasta, spaghetti 

sauce, cereal, fruit, soup, vegetables, and crackers.  

Since many of our clients have health issues, we 

can use healthier food options, including gluten-

free and lower sodium/fat free items.  Toilet paper 

is needed as well.  Many thanks for your 

continued donations and cash gifts for the support 

to help our neighbors in need.  

 

Winter Coats Needed 

Many of our food pantry recipients need coats for 

the winter.  Our greatest need is for women’s 

large/extra-large, and all children’s sizes.  If you 

have old coats cluttering your closet, please bring 

them in and we’ll put them to good use! 

 

 

Grocery Tapes for Missions  

Save your register tapes from Brigidos!  We 

receive $.01 for missions for each dollar spent.  

Give them to Regina Sprague or drop them off in 

the UMW mailbox at church. 

 

Shut-Ins 

The Nurture-Outreach Ministry Team has a new 

shut-in list posted on the bulletin board next to the 

kitchen.  Please think of these important members 

of our community and send them a card, or better 

yet, stop by for a visit.  If there’s anyone you 

know who needs a visit, let one of the team 

members or the church office know and we’ll add 

them to the list.   

 

Fellowship Hour Thank You 
There is not a lot to say about how important 

fellowship hour after church is until you look 

around and see everyone visiting and connecting 

during this time.  A special thank you goes out to 

all our Sunday Fellowship Hour hosts and 

hostesses who provide the goodies and make this 

time possible.  All should step up to the plate and 

take a turn.  Feel free to have a friend or family 

member help you out—volunteers are needed and 

help showing how everything is done is available. 

 

Facebook 

PK invites you to “friend” her on Facebook. 

 

Save Your Pop-Tabs! 

We are continuing to collect your pop tabs—

there’s a box in the kitchen for them.  These tabs 

go toward helping with food, supplies, and utilities 

for the Ronald McDonald House in Providence.  

The House provides a home-away-from-home for 

families of critically ill children.  Without these 

donations, the House would not be able to provide 

for the families.  Thank you for the tabs and if you 

have any questions about donations, please contact 

Sue Dyl.   

 

Blood Pressure Measurement  

We are able to check blood pressures in the office.  

Check with Pastor Katherine.  

 

mailto:office@sovumc.org
http://www.thundermisthealth.org/
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Church Council Minutes 

January 28, 2019 
Present:  Rob Bower, Lisa Marciniak, Sam Dyl, 

Tom Senerchia, Loxi Ellingwood, Donna Faria, 

Howard Gay, Barbara Walz, Chris Dalnas, and 

Hannah Bell-Lombardo.  Also present were Pastor 

Katherine Mitchell, intern Sandy Knapp, and 

church member Marti Bower. 

 

Rob called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  We 

shared our joys and concerns. 

 

Rob reported on the building “dream sessions,” 

noting that there was remarkable unanimity in 

what the groups reported back in the second 

session.  Major areas of agreement included:  

flexible seating so we can see each other; placing 

the choir in the worship area; making Fellowship 

Hall more welcoming including round tables, a 

fireplace, comfortable seating, different flooring 

and lighting, and perhaps a lowered ceiling; easy 

access between the narthex and Fellowship Hall 

which will not only provide a more open feeling, 

but potentially eliminate the narthex; entrance not 

through the kitchen; possible swap of nursery and 

office space or using technology to make parents 

and nursery workers feel more part of the worship 

experience. 

 

We discussed funding.  Rob feels we have the 

capacity for this project, but that we shouldn’t 

commit if we are divided about making changes.  

He distributed a generic giving pyramid 

demonstrating the number and types of gifts at 

each level required to reach $200,000; and then 

showed the results for the last campaign (raised 

about $186,000), which were uncannily similar.  

We briefly discussed using a professional 

fundraiser or whether or not we could raise the 

money on our own.  We also discussed the role of 

fundraising in moving us forward as one church, 

beyond just the money raising.  We agreed that the 

project should be done in phases as we can afford 

it. 

 

On the roof, the trustees have a plan to fund 

replacement by essentially borrowing from 

themselves and paying the loan back with interest.  

Any proceeds from a capital campaign would pay 

the trustees back first. 

 

The next step is for the trustees to meet with the 

lay leaders and Church Council chairs to review 

all the “dreams” and develop a plan addressing 

them that will then be taken back to the 

congregation.  Katherine will review this with 

Jerry Crosby.  There may be Foundation funding 

available for a trustee retreat to develop this plan. 

 

Rob provided some information on the on-line 

giving, now available, and is looking for feedback 

on the app.  This should appeal to Millennials, and 

usage data points to higher levels of giving with 

this tool. 

 

The website revisions are under way, and Rob 

asked committee/group chairs to go on the 

website, take a look, and think about what should 

go in each program area.  It can be useful to do 

this from the perspective of a new person.  Hannah 

volunteered to help with website copy. 

 

Sam reported on the after-action Christmas Fair 

meeting.  The appraisal portion was a big hit and 

will be repeated regardless of what happens to the 

rest of the Fair.  Sam is creating a manual to 

spread the labor more widely, using different 

teams for different tasks.  The teams need to be 

filled by June in order for us to commit to holding 

the Fair next fall.  The issue is less about finding 

help as having people commit well in advance 

versus at the last minute.  SignUpGenius, an 

online sign-up tool, was suggested as an easy way 

for people to sign up, and something younger 

parents are used to using.  This tool could be used 

in other areas needing volunteers as well. 

 

Hannah provided a brief finance report in John 

Lombardo’s absence.  The original 2018 projected 

loss was $3100; the actual was $4100.  The 

difference is due to the church electric bill, which 

was $2501 versus a projection of $1500.  Prior 

years’ actuals have been more in line with the 

$1500 projection so we are investigating if the 

increase was driven by usage or rates.  Our 

Mission Shares was short by $5600 which, while 
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disappointing, was out of an initial budget 

shortfall of $18,000. 

 

In light of the electric bill, we discussed becoming 

more “green” with solar panels and/or radiant 

heating.  We had an energy audit, which revealed 

that solar is not feasible due to the roof 

space/direction.  We will ask the trustees to 

investigate radiant heating if we are doing other 

floor-related renovations. 

 

Dorothy Fassbender requested approval of the 

Medical Assistance Fund 10% donation to 

Thundermist.  This was unanimously approved. 

 

There will be no formal annual report.  Committee 

chairs should submit their reports to Hannah to be 

included in the Circuit Rider. 

 

Katherine brought us up to date on what will 

happen at the special Conference meeting on 

February 23
rd

, noting that we will be a different 

church regardless of what happens.  Each option 

will require a response from the local church: 

whether we follow the “One Church” plan where 

each local congregation makes its own decision on 

full acceptance of LGBTQ clergy (we are already 

Reconciling so this will require little action), the 

Traditionalist Plan which keeps things as are 

(which would prohibit us from remaining 

Reconciling), or the Connectional Conference plan 

which allows conferences to choose among 

different approaches to LGBTQ ministry.  

Katherine suggested the next meeting be devoted 

to processing what’s happened and potential 

actions for 2020 when the new plan would go into 

effect. 

 

Next meeting is February 25
th

 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 with a prayer by 

Katherine. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Hannah Bell-Lombardo 

 

Help Wanted  
Fellowship Hour Sign-Up  
Hosting Fellowship Hour is a great time to 

promote fellowship in the church.  You don’t have 

to provide anything elaborate—just some goodies 

and coffee (and help/instructions are available for 

the coffee-making).  Simply sign up on the list in 

Fellowship Hall.  
 

Ushers 

Ushering is a great way to make our members and 

guests feel welcome.  New signup sheets are 

available for your use—sign up for the Sundays 

you’re available.  No need for a weekly 

commitment. 

 
 

 Ash Wednesday – March 6th - 5:00-7:00 p.m. in the Hope Room 

Take some time to reflect and meditate before receiving your ashes and 
moving out on your Lenten journey. 
 

 Soup and Soul ɀ Wednesdays, March 13th-April 17th, 6:30-8:00 p.m. 
Join us at 6:30 for a bowl of soup and a meditation practice such as mandala, 
meditation, Zentangle practice, or viseo divina 
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In this time of challenge for our church, please keep the following prayer in your heart. 
 

"O God, you built your house with skilled hands.  
         You fashioned it with strong beams,  
a roof and a bed and a table for all,  
         and a name at every place at the table.   
 
But now your enemies have taken your dwelling;  
         they have seized it for themselves.  
They have walled off its rooms,  
         and have thrown out your children,  
they have planted thorns by the doorways  
         and posted sentries at the gates,  
that none may enter but by hatred,  
         that none may dwell here but in fear.  
Your beloved, cast out, go homeless,  
         your children walled out from your love.  
You who dwell in your people  
         have no home now, but wander the streets.  
 
Woe to those who have shut the temple door;  
         their house now a prison.  
Woe to those who have done evil dressed in priestly robes,  
         their house is forever empty of love.   
 
Loving One, receive our sorrow,   
         and fashion it into wisdom.  
Mighty One, hold our rage,   
         and grow it into courage.  
Creating One, take our despair  
         and turn it to hope.  
O Homeless One, gather the refugees  
         fleeing the house of hatred.  
Shelter the condemned,  
         and bless them with your glory.  
 
Open our eyes to see, God,  
         that from the rubble of injustice  
you are building a beautiful house  
         with strong beams,  
a roof and a bed and a table for all,  
         and a name at every place at the table.   
For your love will prevail,  
         now and forever."  

 
--Rev. Steve Garnaas-Holmes  

 



 

 

 

 Shepherd of the Valley United Methodist Church Vision Statement 
 

We are Shepherd of the Valley United Methodist Church, a multi-generational Christ community 

seeking to sing God’s spirit into the world by inviting all, serving all, loving all. 

 

We are called to include God’s people of all races, genders, sexual orientations,                  
economic status, physical and mental abilities. 

 

We are called to be a curious people on a spiritual journey, exploring our faith,                        

asking questions, and growing together in Christ. 

 

We are called to hunger for and work towards a just and peaceful world in which all of creation    

has what is needed to live fully and love wastefully. 
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